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KINGSTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Held on 21st March 2019 at 1930hrs in The Reading Room, Kingston

 DRAFT  M I N U T E S

	PRESENT
	Cllr Eve White
	Cllr Merv Freeman

	
	Cllr Flo Watts
	Cllr Heather Summer-Nutting

	
	Cllr Alison Lewis
	Cllr Phil Anderson

	APOLOGIES
	DCC Cllr Rufus Gilbert
	

	IN ATTENDANCE
	Parish Clerk Sue Green
	


	194.19
	Apologies: No Apologies  
	

	195.19
	Declarations of Interest In accordance with the Code of Conduct, members were Invited to declare any personal or disclosable pecuniary interests, including the nature and extent of such interests they may in items to be considered at this meeting.  Members are also reminded that any change to their Declaration of Interests must be Notified to the Parish Clerk within 28 days of the change
Declaration of Interests: Cllr White and Freeman Allotments (Personal) 
	

	196.19
	Open Forum: Cllr White welcomed parishioners and visitors.

Tree Warden – Thelma Rumsey reported that Ash Die Back has taken a strong hold in the South Hams area with 90% of trees being affected.  TR is visiting as many of the Ash trees in Kingston to check on them.  Branches can snap very unexpectedly.  Land owners are responsible for their own Ash trees.  Trees on road sides are the responsibility of Highways.  Tree branches hanging over Public Footpaths and Bridle Paths will be of the highest priority.  There may be a Grant scheme in the future for helping to replace diseased trees.  Possibility for everyone felled then enough Grant money to replace with 2 Ash Trees, this is to be confirmed.  All Tree Wardens have been alerted by e-mail. Cllr Gilbert confirmed that that DCC have put aside a large budget to meet this Ash Die Back challenge. KPC confirmed having received TR’s e-mailed full report. 
National Trust Area Ranger - Jess Tatton-Brown introduced herself as the new National Trust Area Ranger. Jess reported that she is responsible for the area from South Milton to Wembury Point. The National Trust continues with its programme of maintenance.  J T-B confirmed that NT are very aware of the Ash Die Back, the NT have a very strict policy in the way they deal with this problem. 
Fire Station, West Devon Support Group – Station Manager, Matt Radford reported the good news that the Kingston Fire Engine is doing well with having the flexibility of attending a “shout” with only 4 members of the crew.  Already the new state of the arc piece of equipment the “Fog Stick” has been used this year at a local fire of bales in a barn.  Last year, 2018 Kingston attended 22 incidents, one of them being the Generator fire at Bigbury On Sea, Matt reported the Kingston crew are a very pro-active team, the support that Kingston provided proved to be very beneficial.  Kingston has also already this year, attended 4 incidents.  With reference to recruitment, Matt expressed concern that very few people are applying for service in the Fire Brigade, recruitment drives for the Service will continue.  Matt Radford introduced Matt Head who will be taking Matt Radford’s place.  Matt Radford also introduced Simon Carrie who will be in charge of the Business/Finance department as there is the budget challenge of saving £7.8 million.  Focus will be placed on 4 areas, it was noted that historically stations are not shut down.  If anyone should express any concerns in this department then Simon Carrie is the person to contact.
Cllr White thanked all three visitors for attending the KPC meeting and their valued reports. Cllr White closed the Open Forum adding that anyone is welcome to remain through the meeting but no further comments can be made by the public unless invited by the Chair.  Cllr White thanked all for attending the Open Forum.  
	

	197.19
	Minutes of Previous Meetings – Minutes of Meeting Thursday 21st February 2019 approved and signed as a true record.   
	

	198.19
	Devon County Councillor's Report:  Cllr Gilbert reported 
2019 Council Tax has been increased for Band D property by £100.00 pa.  This will give more financial help towards the Adult Care.
SWW Water has now accepted responsibility of the Sewage problem occurring at Walkspool.  Peter Guy who oversees the Public Rights of Way was contacted owing to the Kingston Footpath 1 becoming contaminated.this has resulted in a positive outcome.  Action by SWW is now waited upon.  Cllr White thanked Cllr Gilbert for his extra support to this sewage problem. 
	

	199.19
Cont’d

Cont’d

199.19
	SHDC Report: Cllr Gilbert reported

Joint Local Plan – the Plymouth and South West Devon Joint Local Plan has now been finalised and approved today 21st March 2019.  This can be viewed on www.plymouth.gov.uk
Bin Collections SHDC and WD Borough Council will be working in partnership with FCC Environment to provide waste collection, recycling and street and toilet cleaning services from the 1st April 2019. The contract will save over £5 million in the next 8 years.  In 2020 there will be more new changes, plastic bags will stop and there will be containers to replace them. Food waste will be collected weekly. There are many changes to be actioned also in 2020 for SHDC recycling procedure. 
Last SHDC Council Meeting – Cllr Gilbert has now attended his last meeting at SHDC. Elections take place on May 2nd 2019.
Cllr White passed sincere  thanks to Cllr Gilbert for his past support  with any village problems and challenges, also for his support with all the Grants that he made available to the many Kingston village projects for the parishioners.  All agreed
Wonwell Waste: - Cllr Freemen confirmed SHDC had collected the Black Wheelie bin of overflowing rubbish although this is not an official Bin Collection point.  Having a bin appear in this area attracts people to dump rubbish and causing further problems.  All Noted.
Dogs on Leads:-  Cllr Freeman reported that SHDC has confirmed that the new legislation for Dogs on Leads donates that any  pavement or built up resident areas must have dogs on leads, this  also helps to cut down on dog fouling.  Dogs on Leads signs are going up in all the SHDC area.  All Noted.
	

	200.19
	Correspondence: (General List Circulated):  
1.Coast Country KPC Web Site connection – Following a discussion it was agreed by all for a link to be placed in the Coast Country blog to access the KPC Web Site to download the Kingston Footpath Walks.  KPC asked Clerk to highlight that parking in the village is very limited.
2.Bulk Buy Fuel Loans for KPC Newsletter feature – All Noted
3.DCC Waste – Review of Re-use Credit Scheme – All Noted
4.Fire Service – Visit with Update – See above Item 196.19
5.National Trust – Visit to introduce new Ranger – See above item 196.19
6.Rural Services Network & SHDC- “Time for a Rural Strategy” – All Noted
	-

	201.19
	Neighbourhood Development Plan: -  Cllr White reported 

Final Draft Plan Cllrs met for an informal meeting on Tuesday March 5th to study the final Draft NP.  Judy Alloway confirmed that the Draft Plan is still to have the design professionally finalised.  If KPC are now in agreement of the Draft Plan being ready, the next stage will be to make an appointment with Duncan Smith and SHDC to inspect the Draft Plan. Following this inspection the Draft Plan will be returned to KPC ready for the 6 week consultation for Parishioners views.  Cllr Summer-Nutting asked for confirmation that any amendments by Parishioners, if passed by KPC, will be placed in the NP.  JA confirmed this to be correct.  Cllr Freeman highlighted that the last sentence on page 27 Policy KNP9 is incorrect and that a map is needed.  After discussion all agreed the wording will be corrected and a map will be sourced.  Cllr Summer-Nutting stated that if all KPC, following the last informal meeting on March 5th 2019, are in agreement that this Draft Plan should now move forward to the next stage with SHDC.  Agreed by all.
All Cllrs passed there thanks to the KNPTG for their tenacity, hard work and support that has been put into the Kingston Neighbourhood Plan.  

Funding of NP Cllr Freeman highlighted that KPC can only offer £400.00 from the Precept towards any more expenses incurred by the NP.  £1,000.00 Grant has been received from DCC with the remaining Groundswork Grant of £1,349.75 this is hoped to be enough to cover any further costs. DALC have confirmed that Crowd Funding towards a NP would technically be in order; however, KPC must be aware of any person that may have Planning Permission in progress, Cllrs that may have an interest and to be aware of the coming May Elections that no person should be making a donation that could be construed to be a “favour”.   All noted.
2. KPC – Cllr Anderson reported
CPRE SW Devon Seminar was held on 8th February 2019 in Tavistock.  This was well worth going to with a high attendance.  The discussion refered to “Have the Government got it right” on how many houses are actually needed to meet housing needs. Tavistock reported that 7,000 houses have been built with not having enough extra infrastructures, such as train links, extra Dr’s surgery or extra beds at Derriford.  Section 106 has not been utilised correctly for the extra infrastructure.  The Seminar proved to be very informative and provided the opportunity for networking.  Cllr Anderson confirmed be would be happy to attend future seminars. All Noted
	

	202.19
	Local Letting Plan: - Cllr White reported Housing specialist Cassandra Harris at SHDC has forwarded the updated version of the Kingston Local Lettings Plan.  HS has confirmed reading through the plan and can find nothing to be highlighted to KPC except the main change is that LiveWest are the new housing company name together with Guinness Trust. Cllrs confirmed reading the report and confirmed to find in order.   All noted
	

	203.19
	Finance: Opening Balance 

Current Account Total                                 £6274.58

Less Set Aside                                             £4,275.47

Less March Outgoing                                  £   272.58
Business Account                                       £ 1,836.22
Payments to be Authorised

Clerks Wages March 2019                            £    219.04

Clerk Broadband & Heating March 2019       £     15.00

PCS Newsletter Photocopy Service DD        £      38.54

Payments Received

Newsletter Advertisers 500302                        £    88.00

News Ad Fast Pay 13 & 25th Feb £8               £     16.00

Allotment 2019/20 No. 11                                £     30.00

DCC Locality Grant N’Plan                              £1,000.00
Set Aside Current A/c at 21/03/19
£

Allotment 

566.03
Marquee                                                                             

633.00

Marquee Deposits                                                           

00.00

3rd Groundwork Grant N’hood Plan 

1349.75

DCC Locality Grant N’hood Plan

1000.00

RR Committee Ceiling Revival Big Lottery
456.69
KPC Playground Maintenance Donations

270.00

Total

4,275.47

	

	204.219
	Financial Regulations,  Section 137 and General Powers:-  Cllr White asked for confirmation from all Cllrs that the 
Financial Regulations as adopted by KPC 15th March 2018 are in order for 2019.  All Agreed

All Noted the LTN–31 Local Council General Powers Revised October 2018.  All Agreed

All Noted the LO3-18 Section 137 Limit for 2018/19.  All Agreed
	

	205.19
	Grants: - Clerk reported DCC Locality Budget Award Grant for £1,000.00 towards the Neighbourhood Plan has now been received.  Clerk has conveyed KPC sincere thanks to Cllrs Rufus Gilbert for his support.  All Noted
	

	206.19
	South West Water: - See above Item 198.19. 
	

	207.19
	Highways: Wonwell Turning Circle: – No further update.  
	

	208.19
	Annual Parish Assembly: - Clerk confirmed the Reading Room has now been booked for APA for Wednesday 24th April 2019.  Clerk asked for it to be noted the meeting date for the APA and KPC are both on the same evening of Wednesday 24th April 2019.
This date will be placed in the Kingston Newsletter and in the Parish Notice Board.  All Noted
	

	209.19
	Clerks Report: -
Parish Notice Board – Damage is being caused by water rushing out of the above guttering.  Cllr Anderson will look into.

I DALC – The meeting date is now set for 3rd April 2019.  Cllr Anderson confirmed he will be attending. 
	

	210.19
	Elections: - Cllr White reported that Application Forms have now been received from SHDC for the forthcoming May 2019 Elections.  Cllrs wishing to apply need to submit the form from 10am today.  Submission of the forms can be no later and without fail by 4pm Wednesday 3rd April 2019. The submission of the form must be by hand to SHDC, Follaton House, Totnes.  Further application forms can be obtained from SHDC.  All noted.

Term of Office Clerk asked for it to be noted that a Term of Office for a Parish/Town Councillors is for a period of four years and retire on the fourth day after the ordinary day of election. The newly elected councillors take office (provided they have made declarations of acceptance of office) on the day on which their predecessors retire (Local Government Act 1972, Section 16(3)). The Chair of a parish council continues in office until their successor becomes entitled to act.  All Noted
	

	211.19
	Kingston Newsletter: - Cllr Freeman reported requests had been received to ask KPC to consider allowing local fund raising groups raising money for local charities to be allowed to advertise in the Kingston Newsletter with no charge.  Following further discussion it was agreed that any fund raising event in the village should not be charged.  All agreed.  
	

	212.19
	KPC Phone Box:  Clerk confirmed that a Parishioner has confirmed to undertake refurbing the KPC BT Telephone box over the course of the next few months. 3 or 4 other parishioners have come forward to help support with this project, one of which would like to run a Beetle Drive to put the money raised towards the costing of the refurb.  KPC noted and passed on their thanks.
	

	213.19
	Training: - Clerk reported a Credit still stands with DALC.  All noted. 
	

	214.19
	Dementia: - Cllr White reported that Judy Wurr attended the “Four Rivers Dementia Alliance” meeting on 5th March 2019. Cllrs confirmed receiving the submitted report from JW which included the statement from the report “It was stated that the group is currently working with SHDC to make the South Hams the first Dementia Friendly District Council, hence the recent recruitment drive to revive interest in the parishes - and KPC’s response.” KPC asked for thanks to passed on to JW for her support and report.
	

	215.19
	GDPR General Date Protection Regulations: - Cllr Summer-Nutting reported South Hams CVS had highlighted new legislations in the GDPR.  Cllr S-N confirmed that after reading through this report there are no changes KPC have to action. All Noted
	

	216.19

	Reports:  1.Planning Cllr Freeman reported  

Planning Applications

0581/19/HHO 3 Arnolds Close TQ7 4QF conversion of existing pitched roof.  After KPC discussion it was agreed by all – No Comment
Pending Planning 

4022/18/OPA. R Sanderson. Residential development comprising 9no homes.  - No Update
1944/18/FUL. Mr & Mrs Pearson. Erection of dwelling – No Update 
3965/17/OPA Sanderson’s Field Appeal Ref APP/K1128/W/18/3218474 – No Update
For full details go to SHDC Planning Web Site. Enter either Kingston or the actual Application Reference No’s as above.  All Noted.

2 Recreation Ground Sub Committee:  Cllr Lewis reported
Meeting – was held by the Rec Grd Sub Committee on Thursday 7th March 2019. It is confirmed that Ace of Spades has actioned the 3rd tree that needed to be felled in the Copse.  Cllr Anderson confirmed the broken fence post adjacent to the Jnr Playground has now been fixed. All Noted
3. Allotments: Cllr Summer-Nutting reported all in order at the Allotment.  A new parishioner has applied for an allotment. All Noted
4 Reading Room: Cllr Freeman reported the curtains have now been chosen and ordered.  RR Ceiling Project money is still available in the funds allowing for more equipment and refurbishment.  Cllrs confirmed receiving the March RR meeting minutes.  All Noted
5. Street Furniture:  Cllr Freeman – nothing to report.
6 Footpaths: Cllr White – nothing to report.  

7. Tree Wardens Report:  See above item 196.19
8.Kingston Church: - No Church report 
Friends of the Church Steering Group Report: - There will be a Fund Raising event in the Recreation Grounds on Bank Holiday Monday 27th May 2019 from 2pm to 4pm.  All noted
	

	217.19
	Change of Date of Next Meeting:  Wednesday 24th March 2019 from 7.30 pm.   APA to commence at 7pm
	

	
	Closure of Meeting:-   9.10 pm 
	


Signed By Chair ………………………………      Dated ……………………………….

Kingston Parish Clerk - Sue Green,  Old Stack, 1 Chapel Row, Kingston, Kingsbridge, Devon TQ7 4PJ

Telephone 01548 810270      e-mail  kingstonclerk@gmail.com


